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CENTRE INFORMATION  
We are excited to have commenced the final 

stages of our refurbishments for 2109. 

Throughout November the  outdoor 

environment will undergo changes to support 

childrenôs engagement in outdoor activities. 

Paul our landscaper has worked with educators, 

children and families to take on comments and 

suggestions as we create an inviting outdoor 

space. Children will use the front car park space 

during outdoor play between 9:45-11:00 am. 

During this time the front car park gate will be 

closed, so we ask that families arrive prior to 

this time so that they can easily access the 

carpark space during drop of times. Educators 

will assist families who arrive after this time to 

access entry. (NQA 1,2,3,4, 5, 6, &7) 

WORKING BEE 

SUNDAY 27th 

OCTOBER 
A great morning thanks to 

Yuang and Thomas , Joanne 

and Andrew, Amanda, Van, 

George, Mark, Millie, 

Christopher, Nathan, and William from the 

Busy Bees who worked really hard to empty our  

sand pit. We thank our  

wonderful families who gave 

up their Sunday morning to 

help us prepare for our 

outdoor refurbishment. We 

are excited to begin this 

process with Paul our  

landscaper who will 

work over the coming 

2 weeks to create an 

amazing outdoor 

space. 

 

HALLOWEEN DISCO  

What a scary night. Witches, ghosts, vampires, 

pretty pumpkins and  a selection of rather 

friendly characters 

danced and 

participated in jelly 

eating competition, 

broom races and 

physical challenges 

to show off their 

unique talents and skills. We were extremely 

impressed with our parents who took part in our     

challenge.   

 



 HEALTHY HAROLD 17 th October 

On Thursday 17th October  

the Possums and Bees 

enjoyed learning about 

the value  of Friendships 

as they participated in the 

Healthy Harold 

Thankful Hearts 

program supported by 

Karen  who made  Harold feel very welcome at 

JumpStart 4 

Kids. 

Throughout 

the show 

Harold 

shared 5 

coloured 

hearts with 

the children. 

Each heart reminded the children to share with 

their friends, to take turns, to listen and care for 

each other and more importantly understand 

how friendships make us feel loved and valued. 

Harold  supported the children as they shared a 

game using the indoor parachute as they tried to 

get the ball to touch the ceiling. By working 

together as friends, the Bees and the Possums 

were able to achieve their goals and enjoy each 

otherôs company . We all need friends to support 

us and to treat us fairly with love and kindness. 

The children listened intently and assisted 

Harold throughout the show. Our Bees and 

Possums were very sad to say goodbye to 

Harold who received lots of hugs and kisses 

before he departed.  

(NQA 1,2,3,4, 5, 6, &7) 

EMERGENCY  EVACUATION  
Monday 14th October- Friday 18th October 

across the centre we took part in emergency 

evacuations. Every second month we conduct  a 

different type of evacuation each day to help 

prepare the children in case of emergencies. 
On Monday the children took part in a fire drill. 

All children stopped playing and gathered near 

the sand pit after being 

told there was a fire in 

the front car park.  

On Tuesday the 

children took part in a 

bomb drill all of the 

children located to the 

front car park in the 

designated evacuation 

car spot. 

On Wednesday the 

children gathered 

outside after a fire drill 

located in the kitchen. 

All children stopped 

playing holding onto 

the rope walking as fast 

and safe as they could 

to the backyard.  

 

On Thursday the 

children took part in a 

lock down. All 

children went to a safe 

place that was not accessible to a door. All 

rooms gathered safely in the storerooms.  

On Friday afternoon the children took part in a 

bomb drill. As it was said to be located in the 

front car park the 

children evacuated to 

the backyard as 

quickly as they could. 

They then discussed 

the emergency 

number to call and spoke about what we must 

do in an emergency. (NQA 1,2,3,4, 5, 6, &7) 



 

EXPLORING FRANCE  

In October we  

focused on France as 

we explored the 

French Flag, 

practiced counting in 

French from 1-10 

and created 

magnificent French 

poodles. Across our 

rooms we enjoyed 

French Crepes 

created by the Busy 

Bees, French pastries 

with apple and cinnamon by our creative 

Possums  and delightfully light and crusty 

cheese twists made by the delicate hands of our 

Baby Bunyips.   

Take a look below at our impressive chefs. 

Our Busy Bees took to our garden to gather 

fresh strawberries and mint as they scooped 

vanilla ice cream and blueberries on top of their 

delicious crepes.  

Our Apple, cinnamon and caramel puffy pasty 

mini pies were a great hit . With a serve of ice 

cream, they were absolutely delicious.  

 

 

These experiences allow children to explore 

different 

textures 

through 

touch, taste , 

sight, and 

smell. They 

gain 

mathematical concepts of more and less as they 

sprinkle ingredients on top of their finished 

items to create a truly pleasurable experience. 

The children enjoy cooking experiences as they 

experience food  preparation and create foods 

that are shared with their friends and educators 

in a relaxed social setting. We invite families to 

share these recipes ideas at home as they 

encourage children to assist with meal 

preparations in the home environment.  

 

ROOM STIMULUS AREAS:  

BUSY BEES: 

1. Farm 

2. Recycling 

3. Ready to school 

4. Reptiles 
Throughout the month of October, the Busy 

Bees have loved learning all about Space! They 

took part in many activities and experiences to 

learn about gravity, rockets and the planets but 

what they all seemed to enjoy the most was 

creating a rocket using chairs, seatbelts and the 

projector as well as many small items from 

around the room such as cardboard cylinders 

and clocks. The Bees displayed their 

imaginative skills as they counted down to soar 

off into space. They pretended they were 

floating in out of space and controlling the  

 



 

rocket using the steering wheels and buttons 

they added. This was a lot of fun! 

During November the Busy Bees will be 

learning how a farm works and focusing on 

where a lot of 

our foods 

come from 

such as milk, 

eggs and 

vegetables. 

They will 

investigate 

each item and 

explore where exactly they come from and how 

they get to our shelves.  

 

SCHOOL READINESS FOCUS 

LITERACY FOCUS. THE SOUNDS THAT 

OUR LETTERS MAKE PHONICS : 

We will be focusing on letters L, U, H and C. 

The children will be introduced to these letters 

through different games, focusing on phonics 

and letter sound correlations. Games using 

rolling dice and letter recognition will extend 

childrenôs 

cognition of 

letter sounds. 

Children will 

be building the 

soundïletter 

relationship as 

they think 

about familiar 

words starting with the focus of letters L, U, H 

and C. 

 

NUMERACY :  

In November, we will focus on groupings of 

numbers. We will do 

this by encouraging 

children to participate 

in different activities 

and games where 

children will group 

small numbers of items 

together, each day 

focusing on a different 

number to group. We 

will introduce new 

games and experiences 

to reinforce childrenôs numeracy knowledge 

and understanding. 

 

 

CONCEPT: 

In November, our sight words will be big, little, 

you, we, for, go, me, help and play. The sight 

words will be introduced through flash cards 

first and then children will be encouraged to 

participate in different games related with sight 

words such as sight word bingo, pointing to 

correct sight words from a 

mixed set of sight words on 

the board and tracing sight 

words to develop their fine 

motor skills. The children will 

also be focusing on colours 

yellow, orange, purple and 

brown. The focus shapes will 

be rectangle, oval, octagon 

and hexagon.  

 

Pre-Lit  

We will be 

focusing on the 

following books 

The Tiger Who 

Came to Tea by 

Judith Kerr, The 

Pout-Pout Fish 

by Deborah 

Diesen, Lucy 

Goosey by Margaret Wild and The Gruffalo by 

Julia Donaldson.   

In these books, we will encourage children to 

participate in the group times by encouraging 

them to recall the story, focusing on the 

beginning, middle and end, blending words, 

segmenting words, looking at long and short 

sounds etc. (NQA 1,2,3,4, 5, 6, &7) 
 

BUSY BEES NEWS  

Each week children can take part in news on 

their selected news day which is written on the 

board in the Bees room. Please try and 

encourage your child to bring items such as 

photos, artwork, books, maps or brochures from 

a special place they have visited or even a medal 

or award from extracurricular activities. As 

children are now nearing their Transition to 

kindergarten, we would ask that toys are not 

bought in for news so we can support childrenôs 

proficiency in speaking, listening and 

questioning skills. 
 



COMPANION BEARS BUSY BEES 

& PLAYFUL POSSUMS 

 

 

 
 

 

WAYNE WINCH    TOMMY TENNIS  

Tommy Tennis had lots of fun Visiting Russell 

and Eliana during October. He loved playing 

Lego and Playdough with Russell. He really 

liked visiting Elianaôs playgroup and reading 

with her.  

Tommy Looks forward to spending time with 

Medha, Neil, Havya and Vedavyasa during 

November.  

WAYNE WINCH  enjoyed spending his time 

with Eden and Tyler in the month of October. 

He is very excited to be going to visit Angroop 

and Medjwok in November and canôt wait for 

the adventures ahead of him.(NQA 1,3, 5, 6, & 7) 

PLAYFUL POSSUMS  

1. Beach Week 

2. Recycling Week  

3.  Sport  

4. Water 

During October we explored with our outer 

space theme. We enjoyed playing with our 

galactic space galaxy playdough and pretending 

to launch into outer space on our rocket ship.   

 

 

 

 

Throughout the month of November, we will be 

closely looking at recycling and ways to be 

sustainable. We will use recycled materials for 

building and art and craft experiences. We will 

look at ways to sort rubbish and how we can 

reuse different materials. We will also focus on 

playing different sports and getting active. As 

we look at water, we will have a lot of fun with 

different types of water play but also show a 

focus towards saving water and different ways 

we can do this.  

Concept:  

Gender  

 

Shape Revision  

We will also continue to 

show a focus towards first name recognition.  

Numeracy and Literacy: 

Week 45/46 

Letter Z as in Zebra  

Number 19  

Week 47/48 

Letter W as in Whale   

Number 20  

BABY BUNYIPS:  

(NQA 1,2,3,4, 5, 6, &7) 

1 ï 2: Space 

3 ï 4: Halloween 

Throughout the month of October, the Baby 

Bunyips enjoyed 

exploring out of space. They enjoyed exploring 

all the different planets in our space-set-up 

under our tunnel. The children walked through, 

looking at the sun, and moon and all of the other 

planets dangling from above. The children 

Javier wearing his 

helmet, pretending 

to be an astronaut.  

 

Possums pretending to 

be on a rocket launching 

into outer space.  

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&source=images&cd=&docid=NEd4Lfpl8tRF2M&tbnid=ngnosiQOikjZ_M:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://www.dawnstar.id.au/friends/bubby-bunyip-blue-ready/&ei=0Ka1Uff0AcqpkQX244GoAQ&bvm=bv.47534661,d.dGI&psig=AFQjCNFBasSVMy-0xC4Es34_2BoEyEuCGw&ust=13709455
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&source=images&cd=&docid=ruDBjN_s14ZmBM&tbnid=tiGbqjheGxwPyM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://theconversation.com/worth-a-thousand-words-the-top-10-best-australian-childrens-picture-books-11359&ei=naW1UemVNo3mkgWQnYDwCA&bvm=bv.47534661,d.dGI&psig=AFQjCNEyNUa0Gh_5WHSwUGDenXCz4-593w&ust=13709452

